

TASL Annual Business Meeting

October 24, 2014


Welcome, Introductions, and Call to Order





The annual business meeting of the Tennessee Association of School Librarians was held in Murfreesboro, TN, at Embassy Suites Conference Center October 24, 2014fillin "date" \d "". The business meeting convened at 12:00 p.m. fillin "time" \d ""with President Mona Batchelor welcoming members and special guests.
Approval of Minutes and Treasurer’s Report
The minutes from the 2013 annual business meeting and the treasurer’s report were included in the conference program.  The president asked members to review these and then called for additions and corrections.  There were none. The minutes were approved as submitted. 
2015 Slate of Officers







Beth Frerking, Immediate Past President and Nominating Committee Chair, recommended the following slate of officers:

President

Lora Black

President-Elect

Mindy Nichols

Secretary

Shannon Minner

Treasurer

Nancy Dickinson     
These members were invited to the stage, and the president called for nominations from the floor.  There were none.  Allison Maynard moved we close nominations and Sarah Grace seconded.  The motion passed with a two-thirds majority.  President Mona Batchelor called for a vote on the slate of officers; the slate of officers was accepted by a two-thirds majority.
Membership News








Membership Chair, Cristol Kapp, reported 801 members to date and encouraged members to renew memberships, recruit non-member colleagues, and respond to calls to lead within the organization.
TLA Membership Information






Jennifer May, Chair of the TLA School Division, encouraged TASL members to join TLA to further collaboration with librarians in other fields.  
AASL News









Mona Batchelor encouraged TASL members to join AASL for furthered professional affiliation and development.  
Professional Development







Michelle Castleberry, East Tennessee Professional Development Co-chair, announced the 2015 Summer Professional Development event “Road Trip” to be held June 16 and June 18 in East and West Tennessee. 
TEA Forms and Information    






Lora Black instructed members to complete and submit TEA affiliation membership forms. 
Call to Conference








Lora Black presented the 2015 Conference theme, “All In: Because running a school library is a marathon—not a sprint,” scheduled for September 24-26 and encouraged members to get involved in conference planning roles.
Recognitions

Lora Black thanked outgoing president, Mona Batchelor, for her outstandingly creative service to TASL and presented her with a gift.

Mona Batchelor extended congratulations and gratitude to Wendy Cornelisen, outgoing TEL Coordinator, upon her recent appointment as Assistant State Librarian for the state of Georgia and presented her with a gift.
Closing

The meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m. and was followed by guest speaker, Chris Grabenstein.


